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Contact Us 
President Geoff Ellis wpwbcge@gmail.com 0403917746 

 
BCAS Website 

https://basscoastartists.org.au/contact/ 
Facebook 

https://www.facebook.com/BassCoastArtists/ 
Instagram 

(Coming soon) 
P.O. Box 571 Wonthaggi 3995                                        

Find Us                                

Enter via Big W carpark 
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Looting in Wonthaggi 

                               GOODS SHED IN FLAMES 

Still another fire occurred on    
Saturday night, this time at the 
rather isolated goods shed at the 
Wonthaggi  railway station.  
 
The alarm was sounded about 
9.30pm and in a very few minutes 
fully 2000 must have congregated 
in the vicinity of the enclosure. 
 
The fire brigade promptly ran a 
long length of hose from Murray 
Street. Having a good pressure of 
water they quickly had the flames 
extinguished  before any serious 
damage had been done to the 
building. 
 

A quantity of furniture, bedding 
and other goods stored in the 
shed, however, was demolished 
or otherwise damaged.  
 
The origin of the fire is a mystery 
which is likely to remain so. 
 
A regrettable feature connected 
to the fire was the looting which, 
it is alleged, took place. 
 
The police were informed and,   
as  a result of their enquiries two 
arrests have been made. 
From THE POWLETT EXPRESS           

20.12.1912 
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Friday Open Art 
Friday! 10.30 to 2pm at the Goods Shed.                                
Our Open to All Art session has room for new members.  
Oils, watercolours, pastels and other forms.  
  
Even if you're not currently painting or drawing you're      
welcome to come along and sculpt, sketch, knit, weave 
or just be with other artists.  
 
       More details? give Carol a ring on 0417 352 921   

 Life Drawing 

We have room in Tuesday's 
Life Drawing session.  

Starts at ten, goes to noon. 
Currently $12 per session 
per participant.  

Of course you're interested 
and more details available 
from Sue on 0420 859 626.  
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Wonthaggi Art Group was 
founded in 1968. It moved  
nto the Wonthaggi Goods 
Shed in 1992, became the 
Bass Coast Artists Society in 
1995 and in 2008 someone 
who was there at the start 
sat down and wrote these 
words for the 40th Birthday 
celebration. I'm feeling very 
privileged to be one of  the 
custodians of this heritage.  
 
And ‘no’ we haven’t lost the 
certificate of incorporation 
that made the change to 
BCAS official. 
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Newhaven College 
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BCAS  A.G.M. June 5 

   Anything can happen Wednesday 

The 2023 BCAS AGM will be held 
in The Goods Shed on June 5 from   
2pm. Members are encouraged to 
attend and we can arrange car 
pooling. 
 
The event will be catered, 
 
Official notices and relevant docu-
mentation will be distributed clos-
er to the day. For more details, or 
to discuss the roles of committee 
member contact  
Geoff Ellis on 0403917746  
or email to                             

bcartistssociety@gmail.com 
 

BCAS membership runs from 
January 1 to December. Fees 
can be paid on-line via 
basscoastartists.org.au 
or by direct deposit to: 
Bass Coast Artist’s Society lnc. Bendigo Bank 
BSB: 633-000 
ACC: 146743349 
Please ensure name and reason for payment 
are included when using Direct Banking 
ie your surname + membership 
 
CASH or CHEQUE 
If paying by cash place payment in an enve-
lope  and drop it into the Membership/
Treasurer mail box in the foyer at the Goods 
Shed.  
 
Cheques may be mailed to:- 
PO BOX 571 Wonthaggi 3995. 
Cheques should be made payable to: Bass 
Coast Artist’s Society lnc. 
PLEASE add your name and “Membership   
Payment” on the back of the cheque. 

  2023 Memberships Due 

  Nothing happens Monday 
At the moment we aren’t running any sessions on Mondays and we are 
looking for ideas. What are we missing or what are you interested in  
doing? I’m always ready to discuss opportunities and new initiatives.                       
Drop me a line at  bcartistssociety@gmail.com 

Looking for a way to release your creativity or looking to ty 
something new in the relms of art? Pop into our Wednesday 
Open Session and join in the fun. To discover what’s coming 
up next give Susan a ring on  0420 859 626 
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Here’s a  little update on what the camera group has been up to.  
Over the last few months we have had several fantastic outings,   
to some amazing locations. These have included, in no particular 
order, Vietnam Veterans Museum Phillip Island , Blue Lotus Garden 
Warburton, Tenby Point, and just recently the Leongatha Show & 
Shine.  
 
We have had some good turnouts for these events but would love 
more people to come along. So grab your cameras and join us.  
Hone your skills, learn from others, meet like minded people, and 
most of all have a tonne of photo fun! We always do.  
 
We are running a Landscape / Long Exposure workshop on the 
15th of April. This will be run by Greg and Faith. The aim is to get 
new  photographers more comfortable picking a composition, 
basic camera settings and use of ND and polarising filters for long 
exposure and the use of a tripod.  
 
We have added a monthly photo comp on the facebook page.  
Photo with the most likes wins the cover photo for the month.     
So get clicking those thumbs up.  
Stay tuned for more upcoming events via facebook.               
www.facebook.com/groups/basscoastcameragroup/events        
Till next time HAPPY SNAPPING 

 
BCAS Camera Group | Facebook 
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 Camera Group associated with the     
Bass Coast Artist Society                       

https://www.facebook.com/groups/basscoastcameragroup/events
https://www.facebook.com/groups/basscoastcameragroup/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/basscoastcameragroup/
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   How to Hire the Goods Shed 

                            Practical Music 

For terms and conditions 

 text ‘hire’ to  0403917746                       

Or email bcartistssociety@gmail.com 

 

This Learn Local Pre-accredited Program award winning course       

is facilitated by professional musicians and industry experts.            

No musical experience required.  

Topics include. 

· Industry roles – performer, production, roadie, manager 

· Song writing 

· Performing 

· Legal considerations 

· Promotion 

· Selling recordings online 

Micro business skills such as networking, negotiation and          

marketing, and how they relate to the music industry, shall be     

explored. The course includes weekly music sessions, excursions to 

venues, community radio and performance opportunities. 

9 weeks, starting Thurs 27 Apr 

10.00am – 3.00pm 

$90 ($70 concession) 
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President’s Report: We’re doing well. 

The Goods Shed has been a vital part of Wonthaggi since the township sprang 
up next to the State Coal Mine in 1910. I am reminded of that vitality every time 
I walk up the gentle ramp to the hand built front door. The shed is part of the 
DNA of the town. After the train service retreated in 1978 Apex became the 
guardians of that heritage and BCAS took over from them. We are about to       
re-ignite lease negotiations with our benevolent landlord, Bass Coast Shire 
Council.  
 
In preparation for that tenancy discussion and our June 5th AGM I have been 
reading through lots of documents including the current BCAS charter which 
was signed by Wendy Crellin, President, on July 7 1998. From the seven stated 
aims and objectives these two clauses jumped out at me: 
 
“To encourage members of the Society and of the community to recognise   
and to develop, the creative, artistic and cultural parts of their being.”    
 
“The Society shall be non-political and non-sectarian, open to all people        
regardless of age, race or sex.”   
 
The aim and the objectives of BCAS need to remain front of mind whenever        
our committee of management (CoM) meets to determine the direction we 
head in and review the  progress we are making. We also need to keep the 
views, needs and ambitions of our members as our guiding beacon.  
 
Our last CoM meeting on March 20 was full of good news which is the basis of 
this update. The minutes of the meeting are available, on request, to financial 
members of BCAS.  
 
The main message from me is that we are doing well financially with attendance 
at workshops and sessions increasing. Suggestions for new activities and great 
feedback about what we do are coming in at a great rate. Like every group rising 
into the post pandemic we could use a few new members. See you soon!                    

                               Geoff Ellis,6/4/2023 
 

I am proud and humbled to be writing to you today as President.           
It’s great to be back, though I never really left. I was President of the 
combined BCAS/ArtSpace for two years and, when those two mighty    
organisations parted I stayed on as Vice President of BCAS. This year         
I have again stepped up to the Presidency, as Wendy Saphin, who has 
been at the heart of BCAS for many years has retired.  





 
Outstanding Art by Outstanding Local Artists 

View, enjoy and purchase high quality fine art. 
Artworks and artisan gifts for sale 

 
*Paintings  *Limited edition prints  *Photography  *Glass *Art *Ceramics  
*Sculpture  *Textiles  *Jewelry  *Handcrafted Wood  * Literature  *Artist cards  
 

Information and maps on sight seeing, beaches, walks, bike tracks, 
tours, activities, wine & food brochures also available. 

 

ArtSpace Gallery is open daily 11am-3pm  
 

www.artspacewonthaggi.com.au  
artspaceexhibiting@gmail.com 

1 Bent Street Wonthaggi Vic 3995  
(03) 5672 5767 

Facebook:  ArtSpaceWonthaggi 
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http://www.artspacewonthaggi.com.au
mailto:artspaceexhibiting@gmail.com






       TECHNICAL CREW  

 Do you know someone interested in a career behind the scenes in the              
Performing Arts, Theatre or Entertainment? 

  
Bass Coast Shire Council is recruiting Casual Technical Crew as part of the        

Arts & Culture Team working within the Wonthaggi and Cowes Cultural facilities. 
  

Working with an experience event delivery team the role offers a minimum 3 
hour call and attractive hourly rate of $46.34 plus superannuation. 

                     Applications close Sunday 30th April 2023  

go to www.basscoast.vic.gov.au/about-council/jobs/current-

vacancies/technical-crew-casual 

               to view the full advertisement, position description and application 




